WPCA Meeting
Friday June 11, 2010
         7:00pm   
 

Old Lyme Library
   Old Lyme, Ct. 06371
Members present: David Tousignant, Bill Lacourciere, Kathy McKeough, Dick Hrinak, Sue Bookman, Jack Harney, Kathy Aldridge
Absent: Lou Patria


Guest: Rob Prybylo, Norbert Church, Rita Sulick
The meeting was convened at 7:05pm by Chairman Bill Lacourciere.
 Secretaries Report:
Kathy Aldridge made a motion to accept the minutes of May 14th meeting, David Tousignant seconded

the motion. The motion was voted and approved.
Treasurer’s report:

Rita passed out the current treasurer’s reports for the month. She then went over the CWF report, and the DWF report. 
The Bank of America report was also reviewed.
Sue Bookman made a motion to accept the reports, Kathy Aldridge seconded the motion. The motion was voted and passed.

Communications:

Wayne Blair gave his report for the month of May, he reviewed the application status, there have been seventy applications submitted to date. Work on the grinder pumps continues along with the water hook-ups. 
Correspondence: 
A letter for an address change was received from the Scully’s.

A certificate of liability insurance was received from Ron Berry.
The date for the system to be activated is June 15th. Rob reported that approx. 50 grinder pumps are in the ground and connected to the street, waiting to be connected the house.

The current contract expires on Aug. 25th, but it will be extended until Sept. 30th, which will allow them to complete the paving of the roads. But, most the actual contract work should be done by Aug. 25th.
At the later part of August there will be a public hearing on the benefit assessment amount, the meeting will be announced. By then all the billing charges from the project should be in to determine the final amount to be used in the benefit assessment fee that will be charged to each property. 
Bill went through a review of what is required to make the final connection to the house. Some who have lines installed in the yard up the house, just need to have the final connection made to the sewer lines coming from the house. Others may need to have the lines installed from the street to the house and the connection made. Most grinder pumps will just have to be connected to the house sewer lines.

Bill went into a detailed explanation of the project cost vs. the budget. The loan and grant amounts were broken down into the costs. There is an over budget amount that was explained in detail. 

The committee discussed the curbing currently completed and the areas that will be needing curbing in the future, water flow from the rains will be watched to see the areas where curbs may be needed. 
Rob discussed the O&M contract that bids were sent out on, looking for proposals from interested contractors. Rob and Jack met three out of the four who returned proposals. 

They were Water & Waste Equipment, Electric Technologies, and Shoreline Sanitation. After reviewing the proposals, and discussing the proposal submitted by each company, Rob asked each one to go back and resubmit using guidelines and scheduling suggested back Rob and Jack. 
After discussing the pros and cons, and what the POW personnel could offer, Rob suggested at this meeting the committee mainly choose the company they would prefer to get the contract.
Sue Bookman made a motion to accept the Electric Technologies Company’s bid for the contract to maintain the pumping stations and the grinder pumps associated with the system. David Tousignant seconded the motion; the motion was voted and passed unanimously. 
Rob displayed a proposed design for the Champion Rd. bridge camouflage. There would be plantings at each side of the bridge where the pipe reaches the shore, to block the direct view of the pipes. Across the bridge, behind the metal fencing that is currently installed, there will be a wooden slat barrier fencing, with angled wooden slats that would prevent seeing the piping as you crossed the bridge. A discussion was held on placing the wooden slat fencing on the outside of the metal fencing. It was felt this would protrude out to far into the road.
The subject of the propane tanks at the boat basin pumping station was discussed. I was suggested that the tanks be moved from view, but this may prove to be costly. The current resolve is that the tanks will be enclosed behind a screening to block them from view upon entering the parking lot.   
Norb stated that the grinder pump easements have been signed. 

Norb discussed some of the procedures leading up to the issuing of the benefit assessment fees. 

He passed out a copy of what the notice of the public hearing will be that appears in the newspaper. 
Norb asked about getting an updated copy of the assessor’s grand listing of the POW properties.
He also passed out a copy of the certificate of notice of the benefit assessment, which will be sent to each property owner with their assessment. 

A copy of the document will be filed on the POW land records at the town hall. 
Bill discussed the records that are being kept by Wayne Blair. When his time to leave arrives, where will these records be kept for future reference. 

Bill asked for a nomination for the chairman of the WPCA. Kathy Aldridge nominated Bill Lacourciere for chairman. The nomination was seconded by Sue Bookman, the nomination was voted and passed. 
Bill asked for a nomination for Vice Chairman, David Tousignant nominated Kathy Aldridge. Sue Bookman seconded the nomination. The nomination was voted and passed. 

After a discussion Bill announced that Rita was appointed as full treasurer, Bill Pape was appointed as secretary. 

Meeting was adjourned at 10:15pm 
Respectfully submitted,

William Pape, Secretary/WPCA


